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                            WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549  
 
                                SCHEDULE 14D-1  
                              (AMENDMENT NO. 51)  
             TENDER OFFER STATEMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 14(D)(1)  
                    OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934  
 
                    AMERICAN BANKERS INSURANCE GROUP, INC.  
                          (NAME OF SUBJECT COMPANY)  
 
                           SEASON ACQUISITION CORP.  
                             CENDANT CORPORATION  
                                  (Bidders)  
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $1.00 PER SHARE  
          (INCLUDING THE ASSOCIATED PREFERRED STOCK PURCHASE RIGHTS)  
                        (Title of Class of Securities)  
                                 024456 10 5  
                    (CUSIP Number of Class of Securities)  
 
                            JAMES E. BUCKMAN, ESQ.  
             SENIOR EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT AND GENERAL COUNSEL  
                             CENDANT CORPORATION  
                                 6 SYLVAN WAY  
                         PARSIPPANY, NEW JERSEY 07054  
                          TELEPHONE: (973) 428-9700  
           (Name, Address and Telephone Number of Person Authorized  
         to Receive Notices and Communications on Behalf of Bidders)  
 
                               WITH A COPY TO:  
                               DAVID FOX, ESQ.  
                            ERIC J. FRIEDMAN, ESQ.  
                   SKADDEN, ARPS, SLATE, MEAGHER & FLOM LLP  
                               919 THIRD AVENUE  
                           NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10022  
                          TELEPHONE: (212) 735-3000  
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   This Amendment No. 51 amends the Tender Offer Statement on Schedule 14D-1  
initially filed on January 27, 1998 (as amended, the "Schedule 14D-1") by  
Cendant Corporation, a Delaware corporation ("Parent"), and its wholly owned  
subsidiary, Season Acquisition Corp., a New Jersey corporation ("Purchaser"),  
relating to Purchaser's tender offer for 23,501,260 outstanding shares of  
common stock, par value $1.00 per share, of American Bankers Insurance Group,  
Inc., a Florida corporation (the "Company") upon the terms and subject to the  
conditions set forth in the Offer to Purchase, dated January 27, 1998 (the  
"Offer to Purchase"), the Supplement thereto, dated March 16, 1998 (the  
"First Supplement"), the Second Supplement thereto, dated March 24, 1998 (the  
"Second Supplement"), and the revised Letters of Transmittal (which, together  
with any amendments or supplements thereto, constitute the "Offer"). Unless  
otherwise defined herein, all capitalized terms used herein shall have the  
respective meanings given such terms in the Offer to Purchase, the First  
Supplement or the Schedule 14D-1.  
 
ITEM 11. MATERIAL TO BE FILED AS EXHIBITS.  
 
Item 11 is hereby amended as follows: 
 
   (g)(41)   Text of Press Release issued by Parent on August 13, 1998. 
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                                 SIGNATURE  
 
   After due inquiry and to the best of its knowledge and belief, the  
undersigned certifies that the information set forth in this statement is  
true, complete and correct.  
 
Dated: August 14, 1998                  CENDANT CORPORATION  
 
                                        By: /s/ James E. Buckman  
                                            Name: James E. Buckman  
                                            Title: Senior Executive Vice  
                                                   President and General Counsel 
 
 
                                        SEASON ACQUISITION CORP.  
 
                                        By: /s/ James E. Buckman  
                                            Name: James E. Buckman  
                                            Title: Executive Vice President  
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                                EXHIBIT INDEX  
 
   EXHIBIT  
   NUMBER  
   ------ 
 
   (g)(41)   Text of Press Release issued by Parent on August 13, 1998. 
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                                                          FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
                                                          --------------------- 
 
 
                   CENDANT COMPLETES ACCOUNTING INVESTIGATION 
 
              1997, 1996, 1995 NET INCOME BEFORE ONE-TIME CHARGES 
                  REVISED BY $0.28, $0.18 AND $0.14 PER SHARE 
 
                        IN LINE WITH PREVIOUS ESTIMATES 
 
PARSIPPANY, NJ August 13, 1998--Cendant Corporation (NYSE:CD) reported today  
that its investigation of accounting irregularities and errors in the CUC 
businesses was complete. The 1998 financial results announced today in a 
separate release incorporate all relevant information obtained in that 
investigation and reflect the correction of accounting policies changed as a 
result of its findings. These 1998 results will not be subject to further 
revision based on the results of the Company's investigation. Quarterly  
financial statements for 1998 and the comparable periods of 1997 will be filed 
with the SEC on Form 10-Q on Friday, August 14. Full restated, audited  
financial statements for Cendant's fiscal years 1997, 1996 and 1995 will be 
filed with the SEC on Form 10-K/A later this month. Furthermore, a full report 
on the Audit Committee's investigation of these accounting irregularities will  
be issued later this month. 
 
Michael P. Monaco, Vice Chairman and Chief Financial Officer reported "we have 
now concluded our investigation of the accounting issues at CUC. Millions of 
dollars and hundreds of thousands of hours of work have determined what was 
wrong and what must be put right. While we take no joy in reporting these  
results, our shareholders should take great comfort from the thoroughness of  
this investigation and the fact that we have unflinchingly accepted and  
reported its results, even when it uncovered much greater and more systematic 
fraud than we had any conception of when we launched this effort in April." 
 
                                           ADJUSTMENTS FOR 
                                  REVERSAL OF MERGER & UNUSUAL CHARGES 
  ADJUSTMENTS FOR            --------------------------------------------- 
IRREGULARITIES AND ERRORS    TOTAL PREVIOUSLY     REVERSALS      NEW TOTAL 
- -------------------------      REPORTED ONE-        OF CUC       ONE-TIME 
                TOTAL          TIME CHARGES        CHARGES       CHARGES 
                -----          ------------        -------       ------- 
   1997       ($0.28)             ($0.94)           $0.32        ($0.62) 
   1996        (0.18)              (0.14)            0.02         (0.12) 
   1995        (0.14)              (0.08)              --         (0.08) 
 
Cendant reported its final calculation of the impact of accounting  
irregularities and errors on its 1997, 1996 and 1995 full year results. Cendant 
will lower 1997 results by $0.28 per share or $392 million pretax. The net  
impact of this restatement plus $0.02 of discontinued operations will lower net 
income from continuing operations before one-time merger and other unusual 
charges to $0.70 per share versus the $1.00 per share previously reported. A 
substantial amount of the adjustment had the impact of reducing revenues. 
 
Cendant also announced a $457 million pre-tax adjustment to the charge  
associated with the CUC businesses taken on the date of CUC's merger with HFS 
on December 17, 1997. This will increase 1997 net income by $279 million  
after-tax or $0.32 per share. 
 
Cendant will lower 1996 results by $0.18 per share. Cendant has also determined 
that certain one-time merger charges taken by CUC in 1996 should be reversed  
and will eliminate $0.02 per share of these charges. 1995 results will be 
lowered by $0.14 per share. 



 
 
Certain matters discussed in the news release are forward-looking statements, 
as defined in the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Such 
forward-looking statements are subject to a number of known and unknown risks 
and uncertainties including, but not limited to, the outcome of the Audit 
Committee's investigation relating to the previously announced accounting 
irregularities; the outcome of the pending class action litigation relating to 
the previously announced accounting irregularities; uncertainty as to the 
Company's future profitability; the Company's ability to develop and implement 
operational and financial systems to manage rapidly growing operations; 
competition in the Company's existing and potential future lines of business; 
the Company's ability to integrate and operate successfully acquired businesses 
and the risks associated with such businesses; the Company's ability to obtain 
financing on acceptable terms to finance the Company's growth strategy and for 
the Company to operate within the limitations imposed by financing 
arrangements; uncertainty as to the future profitability of acquired 
businesses; and other factors. Other factors and assumptions not identified 
above were also involved in the derivation of these forward-looking statements, 
and the failure of such other assumptions to be realized as well as other 
factors may also cause actual results to differ materially from those 
projected. The Company assumes no obligation to update these forward-looking 
statements to reflect actual results, changes in assumptions or changes in 
other factors affecting such forward-looking statements. 
 
Cendant (NYSE:CD) is the world's premier provider of consumer and business 
services. The Company operates in three principal segments: Travel Services, 
Real Estate Services and Alliance Marketing. In Travel Services, Cendant is the 
leading franchisor of hotels and rental car agencies worldwide; the largest 
provider of vacation exchange services; a leading fleet management company, the 
UK's largest private car park operator, and a leading motorist assistance group 
in the UK. In Real Estate Services, Cendant is the world's largest franchisor 
of residential real estate brokerage offices, a major provider of mortgage 
services to consumers and a global leader in corporate employee relocation. In 
Alliance Marketing, Cendant provides access to insurance, travel, shopping,  
auto, and other services, primarily through direct marketing to customers of  
its affinity partners. Headquartered in Parsippany, NJ, the company has more  
than 40,000 employees and operates in over 100 countries. 
 
 
Media Contact:                            Investor Contact: 
- --------------                            ----------------- 
Cendant Corporation                       Cendant Corporation 
Elliot Bloom                              David M. Johnson 
973-496-8414 or                           973-496-7909 
                                          Denise L. Gillen 
                                          973-496-7303 
 
Kekst and Company 
Jim Fingeroth 
Roanne Kulakoff 
212-521-4800 
 
 
 


